         At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of  the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 27th day of August 2008

Roll Call:                        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                             George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                         

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:                  Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The responses to the roll call appear above.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Eleanor Doderer of Wintergreen Avenue led the pledge to the flag.

3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

The following changes were made to tonight’s agenda:

Item 8 LOCAL LAW moved to after Item 5.


Item 6 DELAWARE AQUEDUCT is dropped.


Item 6 is replaced with new Item 6 AFFORDABLE HOUSING: Presentation by Conifer


New Item 23 EXECUTIVE SESSION:

New 23 A EPA Consent Order


New 23 B ASSESSOR: Multiple Certiorari Cases.

Item 10 is dropped because it was moved to Executive Session and is now 23B.

Item 21 WILLOW STREET ABANDONMENT is moved to where Item 10 formerly was.
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT             
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $565,712.81. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Petrillo to explain a voucher, in the amount of $271.00, for the movie “Cars”. It is her understanding that the movie was not shown. 

Mr. Petrillo said the movie was not shown as scheduled because the projectionist did not show up, due to a misunderstanding. The movie is in the possession of the Town and will be shown in the near future.  

Councilwoman Greene also had a question on a voucher from Fleet Maintenance, in the amount of $5,789.00 from Freedom Ford. It is her understanding that Fleet Maintenance was doing all of the maintenance on the Town’s vehicles. She is going to set up an appointment and talk to Mr. LaColla 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes;

Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Amending Local Law Chapter 41: Department of Parks, Recreation and Conservation

            Supervisor Booth said Public Hearings are not usually held at Audit Meetings, but this is a time sensitive issue and it has been publicized. This Public Hearing is for a change in the chapter to create the position of Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation. Supervisor Booth then asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings have been done for this Public Hearing to amend the Local Law Chapter 41: Department of Parks, Recreation and Conservation.



Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 12, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in the Sentinel on August 12, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 13, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.
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MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing to amend the Local Law Chapter 41; Department of Parks, Recreation and Conservation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes;

Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the intent of the Town Board is for the position of Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation to be an appointment that serves at the pleasure of the Town Board. That means that this must fit into a certain Civil Service classification. After lengthy discussion with the Orange County Department of Personnel and the State Civil Service Commission, they advised that the Commissioner must have the power to appoint and remove Department employees. This Local Law adds to the chapter which creates the position. This power is subject to the provisions of the Civil Service Law and any applicable bargaining agreement. The State Law vests the Town Board with the power to make appointments. This transfers the power to the Commissioner position. This Local Law is subject to Mandatory Referendum. If the Board acts tonight to adopt this Local Law a proposition will be set forth on the November ballot for the approval of the Local Law by the electors of the Town. Mr. Taylor said the Board must act now in order to meet the Board of Elections deadline for this to be on the ballot.
Councilman Woolsey asked if this will remain an appointed position.

Supervisor Booth replied it does. It is still as it was originally with the first Local Law. 
Supervisor Booth opened this Public Hearing up to the floor. 

Eleanor Doderer, Wintergreen Avenue, wanted to clarify that the Highway Superintendent also has the authority to hire and dismiss.

Supervisor Booth replied the Highway Superintendent, under Highway Law, has similar powers to hire and remove personnel. There is a policy between the Highway Superintendent and this Board. The Highway Superintendent will make the recommendations and the Board will formally approve the recommendations. 

Mr. Taylor said there are certain other exceptions which are: The Supervisor has the power to appoint a confidential secretary and his deputy. The Town Clerk has the power to appoint his Deputies and the Receiver of Taxes has the power to appoint her Deputies.  

Ms. Doderer asked if there is a system of checks and balances. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board has the power of compensation, which would be the checks and balances.   
Ms. Doderer asked if an employee would have any rights if their Supervisor wants to terminate them.

Supervisor Booth said employees have rights under Article 75 of Civil Service and employees who are CSEA or PBA members have additional rights.  

Councilwoman Greene said the Deputies for the Receiver of Taxes and the Highway Department are not included in the Local Law, it is in the State Law. The Law being discussed tonight would be creating a new Local Law. 

Sibylle Tulve, Highland Avenue, asked what the advantage of this Law is. 
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Supervisor Booth said this change will allow the Town Board to appoint the Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation instead of it being a Civil Service position. This Local Law is needed for this change.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:17 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.    
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes;

Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law amending Chapter 41 entitled “Department of Parks, Recreation and Conservation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to authorize the Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation to appoint and remove Department employees. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.       
LOCAL LAW:   Veterinary Service Zoning

This item was moved up because one of the persons appearing before the Board has an


appearance scheduled for 8 p.m. elsewhere.
Marcia Jacobowitz, Attorney for Dr. Fischer, said there is new information regarding the rezoning that they would like the Town Board to take under advisement before they make their final determination. She said there has been some recognition of issues since they have last been before the Board. There was one with a neighbor who was not happy with the rezoning. Dr. Fischer has spoken to that individual to alleviate any of his concerns; in doing this, that particular neighbor is considering selling his property. After lengthy conservation Dr. Fischer is considering purchasing the property in the near future. The second issue of concern is where the line should go on lot 9. Dr. Fischer has been in contact with the principals of lot 9 and he is negotiating purchasing that property. At this point Dr. Fischer provided maps to the Board members and they discussed where the line should go. 

Supervisor Booth said the Board will take all of the information discussed tonight and the new proposal under consideration. 

6.
DELAWARE AQUEDUCT:  Tap Filtration Plant Design Services Contract


This item was dropped from the agenda.
6.
(add on) AFFORDABLE HOUSING: 
Presentation by Conifer


John Cappello, Counselor at Law, Andrew I. Crossed, Vice President of Development

and Ray Wetherbee, Project Coordinator, all came before Board to present Conifer Realty’s project for affordable housing. Conifer is a real estate development and management company located in Rochester, New York. They specialize in work force housing projects and have found a parcel in the Town of Newburgh that they want to develop. The Town Code has a provision in Section 185-47 that allows for the Town Board upon the recommendation of the Planning Board to authorize the Planning Board to modify those sections of the chapter relevant to allow building dimension, building setbacks and density in projects that provide affordable housing units. The property for this project is located in the R2 District, which means the density would be up to four units per acre. Conifer Realty is before the Board tonight to ask for Board comments and concerns to start the process for approval for this project. The next step would be for them to acquire names and addresses of neighboring properties so they would be able to present the project to the neighborhood and then make their presentation to the Planning Board. Mr. Cappello said Orange County is in need of affordable housing and this project will provide that to the County. He said a study was done by the County for affordable housing in the tri-county area and it was determined that the Town of Newburgh’s fair share would be 1000 units. 
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Andy Crossed presented the Board with a pamphlet for the project. He said Conifer Realty specializes in multi-family housing. They currently own and manage 10,000 units in four states and have been building affordable housing for 35 years. They are unique in the industry because not only do they develop and build, but they also own and manage the projects. The intent for this project is to consider a proposal for work force housing. This proposal is for the property at the corner of Fostertown Road and Wells Road. The size of the parcel is just about 18 acres, but they will only utilize around nine of those acres. The rest will be reserved for wetland buffers. They have developed a family project that consists of eight units per building and have been very successful. He then went over the pamphlet with the Board members. Mr. Crossed said all of the developments have 
on-site management, which he thinks is the key to the success for these developments. They also have a computer center, fitness center and on-site maintenance for the development, which they take great pride in. The proposal for this project is for one and two bedroom apartments with the intent that they would be for work force housing for residents earning 60% or less or of the immediate area income. The financing they are applying for will regulate the project. The income for a two bedroom unit would be about $47,000.00 per year and the one bedroom unit would be about $37,000.00. 
Councilwoman Green asked if these units were rentals or condominiums.

Mr. Crossed replied that they were rentals.

Councilman Woolsey asked how many families to a unit.

Mr. Crossed said they are proposing a total of 64 units, which would consist of eight buildings of eight one and two bedroom apartments each. 

Councilwoman Greene asked how much the rent would be for these apartments. 

Mr. Crossed said the one bedroom apartment would be approximately $890.00 and the two bedroom apartment would be approximately $1,065.00. These prices would include utilities. 

Councilwoman Greene asked where the closest Conifer complexes are so she can go and look at them.

Mr. Crossed said the closest one is in Hyde Park, New York, and there are also complexes in Yonkers, New York. He said there is one under construction in Peekskill, New York. 
Mr. Cappello said this complex will be located across from the Fostertown Elementary School which was part of the reason why this location was chosen. 
Councilman Piaquadio said in the Town Code it states that there is an agency that is going to monitor affordable housing. 
Mr. Taylor said the gentlemen in front of the Board are discussing proceeding under the current provisions of the zoning code. What the Code says is the Town Board administers or it can designate a housing committee. The Code has a priority list of who is eligible. The list includes Town residents, Town employees and others who have priority for the units. There are required certifications from the owner as to what they are doing and what their rentals are. The Town has a standard that is separate from the Federal Government financing program. It is linked to Town employee salaries and that standard has to be met as far as the rental levels go, in addition to whatever Federal standards that have to be met. Finally, there are maximum square footage sizes for the units in the Code. A one bedroom has to be 700 square feet and a two bedroom has to be 900 square feet. All of those things are present in the Town Code already. 
Councilman Woolsey asked if this housing is federally funded.

Mr. Crossed said they were not, but there are tax credits.
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Councilwoman Greene asked if this project will be subject to tax and will the tax credits have an effect on how much school tax and property tax is paid. 

Mr. Cappello said they would be assessed as apartments and income limited. 
Councilman Woolsey asked if half of this project could be for seniors. 

Mr. Crossed said the State would not allow that. 

Councilman Benedict asked if the Town could make the stipulation that some of these units be used for residents who work for the Town. 

Mr. Cappello said there are stipulations that apply.
Mr. Cappello asked the Board to consider if this is something they would like in the Town and he encouraged them to contact Mr. Crossed with any questions. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town recognizes the need for affordable housing, but one of the concerns is the amount of traffic this project will produce. 

Mr. Osborne said it was mentioned that this location is ideal due to the location in relation to the school. He said the Newburgh School District has a magnet system, which means not every child in that development will go to Fostertown School. 

Mr. Wetherbee said they do realize that and they think this project will be a good fit with the neighborhood for what is being proposed. 

Mr. Taylor said another factor is that this project is outside of the sewer district. The Town does require outside user fees to be paid for developments outside the sewer districts.

Supervisor Booth asked if the Board had any other questions.

Mr. Crossed said Conifer is accountable and they do what they are supposed to do and will supply the Board with references from other townships. He said this will be a green building community. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if they would use local labor to build. 

Mr. Crossed said local labor would be their preference. 

Supervisor Booth thanked Mr. Crossed, Mr. Wetherbee and Mr. Cappello for coming. 

7.
OLD SOUTH PLANK ROAD & WARING ROAD CULVERT REPLACEMENT: Clark Patterson




Mr. Osborne said the Town commissioned Clark Patterson to look at options and prepare cost estimates for the replacement of these culverts. Timothy Moot, C.P.G. Associate and Jesse Holmes, Associate, from Clark Patterson, are here tonight to present their findings to the Board. 

Mr. Holmes said they have prepared cost estimates for the replacement of the Old South Plank Road and Waring Road culverts and both structures are in need of replacement. They are recommending closing the Old South Plank Road Bridge. These culverts are at the end of their useful life. They discussed the pamphlet that was distributed to the Board and prepared by Clark Patterson which is located at 900 Corporate Blvd. in Newburgh, New York. (see attached) They do recommend that the bridges be replaced as soon as possible because they have extensive erosion. It is their opinion that the positions proposed are the best way to go. 
Councilman Benedict asked if the Waring Road culvert is closed.

Mr. Osborne said it was not. 
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Councilman Bendict asked if they recommend that the Old South Plank Road Bridge remain closed until it is replaced.

Mr. Holmes said that would be his recommendation.

Councilman Woolsey asked if a Public Hearing was needed for these projects.

Mr. Taylor replied that a Public Hearing was not needed for replacing these two culverts.

Mr. Osborne said, as a follow up to Councilman Woolsey’s question, a Public Hearing is not needed but asked if the Town would need a Bonding Resolution, if these projects were to be financed through bonding. 

Mr. Taylor said a Bonding Resolution would not be needed either. 

Supervisor Booth said he has meet with Assemblyman Tom Kirwan and Mr. Kirwan has put in a member item request for assistance for $100,000.00. 

Mr. Osborne said that he and Mr. Taylor are looking for direction from the Board on how to proceed. He asked if the Board wants a Public Informational Meeting and do they want a Bond Authorization prepared for their action. He suggested that the Board look over all the information they have received tonight and bring this item back for the September 10th meeting to have this finalized.
Mr. Holmes said the item that is not included in this report is the geo-technical report. There is a 25 % engineering and legal charge and a 15 % contingency charge on the construction. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Board to go over the material they received tonight and this item will be on the agenda of September 10th. He thanked everyone for coming. 
8.         LOCAL LAW:   Veterinary Service Zoning

This item was held after item 5 and before item 6.
9.
FOWLER SUBDIVISION: Waiver of Fees for Consideration of Sewer Easement


James Raab, who is with Vincent J. Doce Associates and representing Arthur Fowler, came before the Board. He stated that his client, Arthur Fowler, is formally requesting a waiver of $4,500.00 for recreation fees in lieu of two sewer easements. He has agreed to grant these sewer easements to the Town of Newburgh. 

At the meeting held on August 22, 2008, Mr. Fowler agreed to amend his subdivision plan to include an additional easement for the Plattekill Sewer Trunk Line. This trunk line will run along the Quassaick Creek and the southern portion of Mr. Fowler’s property. He is offering the sewer easement from his subdivision from Gardnertown Road and the Plattekill Sewer Trunk line to the Town in lieu of the recreation fees required for his 3 lot subdivision and proposed duplex structure. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town needs to insure what documents need to be executed, held in escrow, or whatever Mr. Taylor suggests to protect the Town. Given that there are two easements he said this is well worth the Town’s consideration. 

Mr. Taylor said this will be both a sewer and access easement. These agreements entail more than a sewer easement.  
Councilman Woolsey asked where the last manhole was. 
Mr. Osborne said the last manhole is at Dennis Avenue, which eventually runs to Powder Mill Road.
Councilwoman Greene said the easement will run along the stream. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor what the next step would be. 
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Mr. Taylor said if the Board is considering moving forward, the motion would be to authorize the waiver for payment of the recreation fee from this developer, bearing in mind that they may still have to address the issue that the recreation fee goes to the Town and sewer easement goes to the Sewer District. The Board will have to consider addressing this waiver. Mr. Taylor asked Michael Fogarty, Town Assessor, if this property would appraise for more than $4,500.00.
Mr. Fogarty said it was his opinion that the property is worth more than $4,500.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the waiver subject to the execution and delivery of easements for the sewer with an access acceptable to the Attorney for the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio 
– yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ASSESSOR:  Multiple Certiorari Cases


This item was moved to the Executive Session at the end of the meeting.
10.
(new) WILLOW STREET ABANDONMENT


This item was originally scheduled to be Item 21 but was moved up.


Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had gone out to look at this property. 

The Board members said they have, but are still having a problem finding the flags. The Board discussed the map that was presented. 
Mickey Biss, President of the Manhattan Condominium Development, came before the Board to answer any questions. He said the name of his company has nothing to do with this project. Mr. Biss said he is here tonight was to meet the Town Council, who he is impressed with. He said this meeting was run with sincerity and professionalism. On Monday Mr. Biss will meet with a local appraiser, Eldred Carhart, who can give him an opinion of value. 
Mark Taylor said Mr. Biss has already had the survey done and he is proceeding in commissioning an appraisal. This Board does look for a compensation for a quit claim deed and does scrutinize the appraisal submitted. Once the Town Board agrees upon the compensation, they will go through the abandonment process and authorize the transaction, which will be subject to permissive referendum.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne if the Town needs this property for any easements the Town has and is anything running under Willow Street. 

Mr. Osborne said presently there is nothing running under this road. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Biss to submit an appraisal to the Board. 

Mr. Biss asked the Board if an opinion of value would be sufficient. 
Mr. Taylor said that would be acceptable. 
11.
RECREATION DEPARTMENT:


A.
Oktoberfest

Robert Petrillo, Commission of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, came before the Board. He said the only thing outstanding for the Oktoberfest is whether or not the Town should serve beer. Everything else is set. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Petrillo to explain how the selling of beer would be set up. 
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Mr. Petrillo said there is a local vendor, interested in doing this event, who has a New York State Liquor License and will apply for an off premise license for this event. This vendor will buy and serve the beer for Oktoberfest. Mr. Petrillo asked the Board if they 
wanted to charge a flat fee or did they want to charge a percentage of beer sold? Mr. Petrillo said the beer will be sold in a tent with a sign that would say no alcoholic beverages outside the tent area. There will be vendors located around the tent. 
Supervisor Booth said it is his opinion that people should show identification and at that point they would receive a wristband. Only people with wristbands would be able to purchase beer.
Councilwoman Greene said the beer must be monitored very carefully. 

Councilman Piaquadio has concerns that people will bring beer in and if there is an incident the Town could be held liable. 

Supervisor Booth said he and Mr. Petrillo went to a seminar given by NYMIR on this subject. NYMIR does not have objections if the Board decides to sell beer at Oktoberfest. 

Councilwoman Greene said they will need an additional insured certificate from the vendor. 

Mr. Petrillo said the Board should also ask the vendor for a copy of his application to the State Liquor Authority proving that he is able to sell the beer at the Oktoberfest event. That application will show the amount of insurance the applicant has. 
It was the decision of the Board to charge the vendor a percentage of the sales. The beer will only be sold and consumed in the tent area. 

Supervisor Booth took a poll of the Board: Councilman Piaquadio and Councilman Benedict are both opposed to selling beer at this event. Supervisor Booth, Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene are in favor, with controlled conditions.
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Petrillo to contact the vendor to come up with a proposal that would include the size of the cups, type of beer, the price per glass, and the percentage that the Town would receive of the sales.  
Mr. Petrillo asked the Board for a list of the things he will need from the vendor. 

Mr. Taylor said the Board has to find out what type of comprehensive liability insurance the vendor has, and is it sufficient. He will have to name the Town as the additionally insured for this event. The Town needs to know how much dram shop liability that the vendor has and can the Town be named as the additionally insured on that policy. 
Mr. Fogarty, Town Assessor, suggested stopping the sale of beer one hour before the event ends. All of the Board members agreed. 

B.
T Account Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the withdrawal not to exceed $7,500.00 from the T-38 account to pay the expenses for the September Oktoberfest at Chadwick Lake Park as follows:

Jimmy Sturr & Orchestra

$4,500.00

Hudson Valley Tent Rentals for
Tents, 20 tables, 200 chairs, 

and dance floor


  2,000.00

DJ Jim Cunningham

     300.00

A-1 Portable Toilets

2 regular and

2 handicapped accessible

     500.00

TOTAL



$7,300.00

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
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DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo asked Mr. Taylor if all of the revenue from this account will go into the General Fund.

Mr. Taylor said that it would. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.
Hiring of Part Time Chauffeur

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 25, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to hire Bethann Yano as a part time chauffeur. The proposed hire date is September 4, 2008 at a rate of $12.00 per hour. The funds are available in account 6773-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

23.
(new) EXECUTIVE SESSION:


B.
Multiple Certiorari Cases
This item was scheduled during the Additional Items for the Agenda to be Item 23B at the end of the meeting, but Supervisor Booth suggested it be taken up now at this point in the meeting, so that the Town Assessor, Michael Fogarty, will not have to wait any longer.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 9:38 p.m. to go into Executive Session, for the sole purpose of discussing the multiple certiorari cases.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey at 9:59 p.m. to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is anticipated now.

Councilman Benedict left during the Executive Session and announced that he would not be returning.

12.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:  Budget Transfer for Fuel

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request for a budget transfer, in the amount of $70,000.00, dated August 20, 2008, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent. The money will come from the Street Paving & Resurfacing account number 030.5110.412 and go into the Motor Oil/Fuel account number 030.5110.0450. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said this transfer is necessary due to the increase in

 fuel prices.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman 
Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
14.
WATER SUPPLY:  Budget Transfer

This item was discussed out of order because Councilman Piaquadio was temporarily absent until the vote.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer in the amount of $21,000.00, dated July 29, 2008, submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent. The money will come from the NYC Water Supply account number 8330.0430 and go into the sludge removal account number 8330.0457. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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DISCUSSION: Mr. Corbett’s memo stated the 8330.0430 line used to purchase water from NYC has excess funds since virtually no water was purchased from February 17, 2008 through June 1, 2008.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
13.
MT. AIRY LITIGATION SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT

Mr. Taylor said the executed stipulation of a settlement that Judge John McGuirk has ordered requires that the Town Board consent to the abandonment of Colandrea Road Extension and farm lane running to the western terminus of Merritt Lane. Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, must certify the abandonment.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination-Proposed consent to Road Abandonment. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Consent of the Town Board to Abandonment: Colandrea Road Extension and farm lane running to the western terminus of Merritt Lane. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
14.
WATER SUPPLY:  Budget Transfer


This item was discussed prior to Item 13.
15.
CODE COMPLIANCE:


A.
Purchase of Copier

Councilman Piaquadio said that he spoke to Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, about what type of photocopier they wanted to purchase. He was told that this copier is a high speed black and white copier. It is on State bid and there will be four departments that will use it.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 31, 2008, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, to purchase a copier from State bid in an amount not to exceed $7,000.00. The funds for this copier are available in account number 3620-0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.
Electrical Inspector

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated August 6, 2008, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, to have Z3 Consultants, Inc., located at 19 Fowler Avenue, in Poughkeepsie, New York, as Town of Newburgh Electrical Inspectors. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
16.
ANIMAL CONTROL:  T 94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 13, 2008 submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to purchase two 4X8 foot sheets steel grates from Newburgh Steel and installed by TH Remodeling in the amount of $340.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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17.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING:  Zazon Subdivision Drainage District

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the order of Town Board calling a Public Hearing in the matter of the establishment of the Zazon Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law for September 15th at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio
 – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
18.
LOCAL LAW: Amending Chapter 185 Accessory Apartments

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Accessory Apartments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio
 – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 4 of 2008 – Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Accessory Apartments. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
19.
LOCAL LAW:  Amending Chapter 185 Light and Heavy Equipment & 


Recreational Sales Service and Repair

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 5 of 2008 - Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Light and Heavy Industrial Equipment Recreational Vehicle Sales, Service and Repair. (LHI) Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
20.
RESOLUTION OF INTENT:  To Declare Town Board as Lead Agency for 


Plattekill Sewer Trunk Line

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a Resolution of the Town Board determining that the proposed Route 300 Sewer Trunk Main Extension – Phase l Project is an Unlisted Action and providing for a Coordinated Review under SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
21.
WILLOW STREET ABANDONMENT


This item was moved back to become new Item 10.

22.
PLANNING BOARD:  Landscape Cost Estimate for JWCAH Inc.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 25, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the Landscape Cost Estimate for JWCAH in the amount of $57,319.00 with an inspection fee of $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne why this Landscape Cost Estimate was needed. 
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Mr. Osborne said JWCAH is going to expand their parking lot, which increases the amount of storm run off. In order to accommodate this work they had to redesign their detention basin and increase the size of it. In order to increase the size they will have to remove some of the existing landscaping and at the new perimeter new landscaping is needed.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

23.
(add on) EXECUTIVE SESSON:

MOTION was made at 10:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session, for the sole purpose of discussing the Environmental Protection Agency consent order.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
The multiple certiorari cases, originally announced as an item for this Executive

Session, was instead taken up earlier in the meeting.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made at 11:07 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to end Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is anticipated now.

24.
(old 23) ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 11:08 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was  seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 11:08 p.m.

                    Respectfully submitted,
                   __________________________       _______________________________
                   Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk      Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

